MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 10th August 2004
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)



Cllr Mrs Day




Cllr Bacon




Cllr Johnson                                                     Mrs. T Block (Clerk)

In Attendance:


Cllr Claridge

	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllr Pell
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.
	

	
	
	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest
	

	
	
	

	4
	Reed Bed
	

	
	A site meeting between Glynn Phillips and Cllrs Johnson and Gardener has been arranged for 2.30pm on 12th August
	

	
	
	

	5
	Footpaths
	

	
	A letter that has been written by Mr Stevington addressed to local land owners has been circulated to the Councillors.  Also in circulation are details of the law that is broken by the 4x4s off-roading.


	

	6
	Football Field and Surrounding Area
	

	
	Kent County Council have confirmed that they will cut the Football Field on a regular basis for £30 a time.  20 children have put their names to ideas for the football field and what could be supplied there.  The School is helping with the application for funding and there is to be a meeting on the 10th September with the local children to discuss the future of the field.


	

	7
	Landowners/Hedges
	

	
	It was agreed that the clerk should write to Ashford Borough Council asking them to write to the owners of the land along Canterbury Lane and to the owners of Bishops Cottage asking them to cut the hedges as they have not been done and are over-hanging the road.


	TB



	8
	Traffic Calming
	

	
	It was agreed that the Council would see how the speed limit signs are adhered to before the installation of traffic calming.


	

	9
	Un-named Road
	

	
	The Council had received a letter asking about the name of the road between the top of the dons and Crundale that runs past Big Coombe.  Hastingleigh Parish Council believed this to be a private road and it was agreed that we would ask both Ashford Borough Council and Mr Holman about the ownership of this road.


	TB

	10
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There were no changes to be made.


	

	11
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  A payment was agreed for the cutting of the grass at the pond to the value of £45.00.
	

	12
	Any Other Business
	

	
	It was agreed that the Council would ask the tree warden if there is any risk that Ganoderma from the current tree could infect other trees in the area.  A replacement tree is to be sought.

Cllr Johnson reported on the KAPC meeting he had attended.  A copy of the minutes will be circulated in due course.  

The Clerk reported that she had heard from Mrs Thompson from the Local Housing Trust and there are now enough people interested to allow the project to progress to the next stage.  We await news from Mrs Thompson about the purchase of land in the near future.


	TB

	13
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on 12th October 2004.
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

